
Request for Information Related to Astec-BTI Request for 
Exemption to Noise By-Law 

Me 

* 
To bforrest@astecindustnes.com 

Cc bdickinson@astecindustnes.com 

Date Today at 11:06 

Good day Mr. Forrest, 

I reside, along with my husband- at- ay Street East, immediately north 
of Astec/BTI property. 

In advance of the Town of Blue Mountains Council meeting on May 9, 2022, in which 
the motion to allow your company a temporary exemption to the existing noise by-law 
from the hours of 7 pm to 11 pm will be put forward, can you respond to the following 
questions: 

1. If the permission is granted, specifically what will change in your operations 
between the hours of 7 pm to 11 pm from the current status? 

2. If the permission is granted, will there be more noise than there currently is between 
the hours of 7 pm and 11 pm? If so, please explain what activities will be causing the 
increased noise? 

In addition, in the October 4, 2021 letter from BTI/Astec to Council , reference is made to 
the company's compliance with the MOECC Environmental Compliance Approval 
requirement for air and noise. You also made reference in the April 26, 2022 Committee 
of the Whole meeting that a record of noise report exists. Will you share with 
neighbours, Mayor Soever and Council the data from any noise assessments that the 
company, or anyone acting on the company's behalf, or any agency of any level of 
government, has already conducted in the past 5 years? 

Thank you in advance for responding to these questions. Your answers should help to 

ensure an informed discussion of this matter at the May 9th TBM Council Meeting. I will 
send a copy of this message to Mayor Soever and Council. My husband, Cim Nunn, will 
also be making a deputation to the May 9th Council meeting that will request the 
information that I am requesting in this message. 

Lynn Keays 
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